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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 14th September 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Pete Richardson (PR)

Lesley McDonald (LM)
	Treasurer

Secretary


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Tom McEwen (TM)

Press

Clare Damodaran (CD)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

6 members of the public 

Fire Service
	APOLOGIES
Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)
Police Service
Sue Hart (SH)

Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Pat Marshall (PM)
ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
SJ welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:00. SJ chaired the meeting due to the chair and vice-chair being abroad. SJ asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SJ made all aware that no fire alarms are planned and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms.
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies received from SM, DC, JLM, SH, PM and the police. 
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 10th of August 2023 meeting
Minutes proposed by LM and seconded by GP.
Decision: August minutes were approved with no amendments. 
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 27 times in August to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Blairgowrie Community Fire Station completed 15 Home Fire Safety Visits in August 2023 and would encourage anyone looking for home fire safety advice to request one through the Scottish Fire and Rescue service website. This is especially important now due to the cost of heating crisis; we would invite anyone who has concerns about a friend, family member or neighbour to get in touch. Young People from 2519 Strathmore Squadron of RAF cadets attended Blairgowrie Fire Station for a 3-week Young Firefighters course where they learned all about safety, teamwork, respect and innovation. Firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station attended Blairgowrie Rugby Club Ale Festival and provided fire safety advice to visitors along with raising funds for the Firefighters Charity. Blairgowrie Fire Station have donated over £7,200 in August to the Firefighters Charity, Family Support Trust, Air Ambulance, Strathmore Centre for Youth Development, ManTalk, Freedom Coach and Friends of Blairgowrie Hospital from the money that has been collected from car washes and our open day. FF Charles Scrimgeour retired from service at Blairgowrie Fire Station on Monday 4th September 2023 after 38 years and 16 days service.
Police Report: 
This week’s bulletin focusses on securing your car and protecting your possessions; particularly pertinent as we transition from summer to autumn and face darker evenings which provides increased opportunity for criminals to operate. What should I think about before setting off?

· Permanently mark any valuables you use in the vehicle, such as a Satellite Navigation System (Sat Nav), with your postcode and house number/name. You can register all of your equipment at www.immobilise.com.

· Fit a car alarm.

· Use locking wheel nuts to prevent the theft of your wheels.

· NEVER leave your car unattended to defrost windows with the keys in the ignition. Many car thieves actively target this – even first thing in the morning when darkness can provide cover. Any insurance claim could be adversely affected as it may be considered driver negligence. It’s also an offence to leave a car unattended on a road with the engine running.  Officers from Police Scotland, British Transport Police and Trading Standards carried out a day of action targeting County Lines activity on road and rail networks in Tayside. On Friday, 25 August, 2023, local officers, CID, Road Policing and Dog Unit officers, took part in the activity throughout the day at Broxden in Perth. British Transport Police carried out activity at Perth Train Station.
The purpose of the day of action was to target travelling criminals and enforce our commitment to road and rail safety.  Webcam Extortion is a term given to demands made for monies or other favours which involve the use of a chat application, the internet and a webcam. Webcam Extortion can happen when people establish new online relationships with people they don’t know. After a period of time victims are enticed to reveal personal information or undertake compromising activity. The victim is then threatened, being warned that images or personal information will be made public unless favours are undertaken or money is paid. This type of criminality can affect young and old, male and female alike. If you find yourself the victim of such a scam then the first thing to do is not to panic. You have already taken the first big step by recognising you are the ‘victim’ in this and that you may require support to help you through this difficult time. The Police will take your case seriously, will deal with it in confidence, and will not make judgements on your behaviour.


	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
a. Planning issue at the bottom of Keay Street 
A member of the public reported that here is a property on Keay St that previously had two tenants who have been forced to vacate. The premises has been designated for storage only, but they now appear to be operating as a commercial laundry in a residential area. They are causing a lot of a noise due to their use of industrial equipment. They are polluting the area (vented pollution from tumble dryers putting micro-fibres into the atmosphere). Traffic is also a problem; they are receiving deliveries all day and it is a narrow street. There are concerns about drainage. There is concern about how this fits in to the Local Area Plan. If this development is allowed to continue, it is in breach of policy 17 and policy 56 of the Local Area Plan. Planning enforcement were alerted back in April, and neighbours were assured that this would be for storage only. Planning Enforcement visited on the 6th of April and they notified the operators that they need to apply for a change of use to class 5 general industrial use. They have now applied for a class 1a change of use to operate as a launderette. This is typically ‘do it yourself’ laundry with coin operated machines. However, they are a laundry, not a laundrette. It is felt that they are trying to circumvent the planning system. There is the potential that the planning authority could wave this through. The resident noted that support from councillors, John Swinney and the community have been supportive. The member of the public requested support  from BRCC, on behalf of residents from Keay Street. TM believes their current planning application is just delay tactics as this will be refused. PR asked if they had been in touch with SEPA and Scottish Water as detergent is running into domestic drains. SEPA has been contacted and has not taken any formal action. Scottish Water has not been formally contacted. Eight people have objected. BB noted that once there are more than 6 objections from members of the public, or an objection from the community council, it must go to the planning committee. BB also noted that he cannot comment any further as he sits on the planning committee. The PKC deadline for comments on the application has now passed, so BRCC are unable to put in an objection. One of the residents has taken this to the national ombudsman. SJ stated that all BRCC can do now is wait until the next stage to offer support. 
b. Speed of Cars – Rattray to Alyth Road
A member of the public has asked why the speed limit cannot be changed from 60 – 40 – 30 – 20, when this is something which has been put in place in other locations (e.g. the road from Alyth Den). BB said that he does not know why this is not allowed in that location and that he will have to investigate it further. SJ noted it would be helpful to have a list of all the accidents which have occurred. BB highlighted that a lot of 40 signs are being taken away. There is the potential that the 30 zone could be extended. BB will take the discussion further.
c. Transition to Net Zero Report from Edinburgh University 
A member of the public enquired about the report regarding Transition to Net Zero which is being produced by Edinburgh University. LM noted that an Innovate UK meeting took place, this explored ideas such as a community buses, or more public footpaths. LM said that information will be in the Hub magazine. GP added that the minutes go to the library. Blairgowrie is not currently a front runner in this project and were receiving light touch treatment. No action has currently taken place, but when/if it does, it will be promoted. LM added the is hope that if there is funding out there to help with Blairgowrie’s existing projects, they will be considered. Current priorities include town bus and cycle network. 
d. Leslie Street at the weekend
A member of the public raised the issue of littering getting worse on the weekend at Leslie Street. Additionally, there is a lot of shouting and screaming in the early hours of the morning (i.e., at 3am after the local pubs have closed). The issue of lack of policing has also been raised. Police are often called away to incidents which are deemed to be more urgent. TM raised awareness of the fact that incidents should still be reported to the police. If enough reports are made, it will have an impact on the way police react to these reports. CS highlighted that the rubbish on Braemar Night was to an intolerable level. This feedback should be passed on to organisers of the event to try and ensure that more bins are available. CS suggested that a litter pick should be organised for the morning after such events. 
e. Two emails about the Blair’s laundry fire on Emma Street
BRCC secretary received two emails about the laundry fire. One email highlights the insurance issue of those who had garments in the facility, who do not know if they are going to receive compensation.  Communication from the owners has been difficult, with limited responsiveness. BRCC continue to offer a platform to raise awareness of and discuss the issue. A second email discusses the issue of asbestos and the need for the site to be cleared up, as debris still litters the area. TM said that there was some discussion about the land perhaps being bought to build more housing. The owners rejected this proposal as they planned to build a new laundry on it. CS received an email stating that the road will be closed for clear up. BRCC can post about this on social media to make more people aware that this work is taking place. 
	BRCC

BRCC

	Item 6 – Presentation by Bioregioning Tayside on River Ericht Project (Clare Cooper)
CC presented on the River Ericht project. A funding bid was put in by Bioregioning Tayside project which they have won. This project will be designed over the next 10 months. This is a collaborative venture over the next six months. It is very much led by BRDT and MBDT. CC highlighted that there are various issues which are stopping the salmon from making their way down the river. The River Ericht project wishes to address the issue of food passage. There are 9 landowners currently involved, but there is hope that more will get involved. They would like to do a memories of the Ericht project as well. CC will share the slide deck and this will be published and shared by BRCC. LM added that it is a nice project as it is coming up with solutions for problems which are already known. CC said that we are going to become a designated site for community innovative projects. 
	CC

BRCC

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a. Resilience/Flooding (PR)
Awaiting to hear results of funding bid. May not be able to report back on this until November. 
b. Climate Action (DC/JLM) 
GP updated that there was a “Climate Conversation” hosted by the Climate Café about air pollution. Current readings averaged out over a period time, but there is still a dangerous level or air pollution at peak times. A member of the public raised concerns about pollution from traffic in our area. It has been urged for more specific measurements to be taken. Pollution caused by emissions is leading to increased hospital admissions in children. John Swinney attended a recent meeting of the Climate Cafe. He has been in touch with PKC regarding air quality monitoring. Once he has heard back, this information will be passed on. A member of the public mentioned chem trails from airplanes. LM asked if this had been raised with the climate café. The member of the public has not done so. PR suggested that it could be reported to PKC Environmental Health or SEPA. GP also said that JLM may be able to point out where comments like this can be directed to. It was asked if BRCC would support the Climate Café in the monitoring of air pollution. This was agreed.
c. Twinning 
GP just received a message from DC, who is attending the Pleasanton Highland Games. All is going well on his trip.  SM is with the pipe band, currently attending an event in our twin town in France. The Blairgowrie fire department has voiced interest in the twinning with France. 
d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (BB)
BB attended a meeting regarding this. The people of Rattray Common felt that the ‘no-mow’ was another form of neglect in their area. BB noted that an idea has been raised that if weeds could be removed from the gutter and if areas which need to be cut, get cut there will be the possibility of talks re-opening. CS added that on Tuesday, she went to Davie Park and that a small area had become an overgrown dumping area for waste. The Community Pay Back Team has been working to clear this up and it now has the potential to be developed into a pleasant community space. There was some debate over the petition by residents of Carsie regarding the maintenance and appearance of their area. CS noted that in her experience as a councillor, residents of Carsie have never done something like this. TM acknowledged that there were some missteps by the council. LM noted that a balance has to be struck between communities and the council in order to ensure a collaborative approach towards biodiversity. BB noted that the problem with ragwort is that children could be burned. That is why it is important that it should be removed. BB added that it seems that the will of the people has been ignored by the petition being rejected. TM pointed out that it was not possible for the council to support this. However, he is in favour of the council working together with the community to find a positive way forward. 
e. November 5th Event 
Deferred to interim meeting. 
f. Junction Reform/Perth Street (CS)
This is in hand and can be taken off the agenda.
g. Top-up Tap
Awaiting a response. 
h. Kirk Wynd parking causing missed bin collections (CS)
This has now been sorted and can be removed from the agenda. 
i. Fly bags on fence behind West Park Development
No further information at this time.
	JLM

BRCC



	Item 8 – New Projects
No update. 
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
Engagement has taken place regarding extension of the speed limit at Perth Road towards Carsie. 11 responses have been received out of 67 properties from the consultation. Residents asked for an extension of the 30mph speed limit and that has now been built into the proposal. They want a response from BRCC. GP will write a response. There have been no objections to this proposal.
BB noted that the handrail across the way should be in before winter. It is a priority. The bus stop at the Old Cross is also being looked at, as are the yellow lines around there. A site visit will take place. Traffic calming measures at Mclure Street to be discussed at the interim meeting. 
	GP



	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
BB noted that BRCC can make a deputation at the planning committee regarding the laundry planning application. SJ has asked that the member of the public emails GP when they are notified of the date. 
	

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report

The boarded up windows at the Royal Hotel were replaced two weeks ago with posters advertising town events. It is hoped that these would be replaced with other boards during the festive season. SM attended a meeting with BB and the person who runs the Farmers’ Market. They have managed to reach an agreement regarding the Xmas light switch on event. The farmers market will end at 1pm to allow for set up for the light switch on at 3pm.
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report

SJ advised he had spoken with PKC regarding the issue of not topping up the grant until after the AGM in October, as this meant there would be no money in the Admin Account to pay for minutes, etc, in September/October. PKC has agreed to provide a £150 'float' for BRCC to cover the period to end October and would still top up with £699.94 to bring the account to £700 for the Financial Year 23/24. BRCC should ensure the accounts reflect this going forward and only spend up to £700 for the year Sep to Aug thus retaining the £150 float each year.
Admin

August balance


£164.28
Minutes

£50
£114.28
Stationery

£39
£75.28
2 x banners

£75.22
£0.06
31 August balance

£0.06



Projects
August balance


£5,457.96
31 August Balance

£5,457.96
Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£446.56  
Wish Tree


£100
	 

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
Most items have already been discussed. There has been correspondence about the scheme of establishment. GP asked do councillors know what the point of that consultation was as it seems that their responses have been disregarded. TM requested that  GP emails BRCC responses to him so he can follow up on this. LM noted that the community engagement model needs to be revised. TM echoed this sentiment. 
	

	Item 14 – Councillor’s Reports

TM  updated that there was a CiF meeting for allocation of funds. This should be divulged in the near future. He noted that all of the projects going forward have received a positive response. No project got rejected, but it was oversubscribed by £4000, so some projects got slightly less than they asked for. Consultation regarding 20mph roads is still ongoing. Through PKAVS, PKC is going to introduce a volunteer database. This will marry up organisations who are looking for volunteers with people who would like to volunteer. This is a UK pilot which will last for three years. Councillors now have access on MyPKC which will allow them to see logged issues via the reference number. 
BB updated that roadworks at the wellmeadow went well. The issue of the black gate is still ongoing. A cherry picker is going to cut the tree back. There is still a query over who actually owns the land. PKC have managed to get in touch with the UK agent for the owners of Rosemount. Following these talks, there is the possibility that this might be turned into sheltered housing or a guest house. BB stated that he thought PKC should still pursue the compulsory purchase order. The Warm Homes Fund was oversubscribed, but there was a positive outcome. BB expressed his thanks to PR and the committee for their work on the Highland Games. SJ echoed these thanks on behalf of the community council. 
	

	Item 15 – AOCB
GP attended a PKC meeting about town twinnings. It was a very productive meeting. GP is awaiting a response back. GP also raised the issue of the flooding on upper Allan and Alan Street. The whole road was a mudslide. This has caused some damage and is turning into an issue. BB noted that there will be a public consultation on flooding in October. BB also added that the problem is that the drains are not big enough to hold all of the water. 
PR said that this year’s Highland Games were the best that they have ever had. Several community groups contributed to the efforts on the day. There were 57 trades, including the community ones. Feedback about the event has been overwhelmingly positive. Around £1500 has been donated to the community groups who helped with this. SJ said that the town event will be on the 29th of October followed by the BRDT AGM. 

Meeting closed at 21:20. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting: AGM & Ordinary Meeting 12th October 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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